
When presented with the program, terrain, and existing built environment of St. Croix, rules were decided 
upon for how design development would proceed. First, in plan, the campus layout, circulation paths, 
and building walls would be generated along a grid based on the existing neighborhood of Judith’s Fancy. 
Property and road lines were extended and paralleled onto the site, establishing a visual connection from 
the south and west to the existing neighborhood. Second, buildings should mimic the hills and mountains 
of the site and island in elevation. These hills have been shaped by four forces; two productive and two 
destructive, each of which lines up to a Cardinal Direction. The Earth is a productive force which pushes 
northward into the sea. Nature is a Westward productive force which grows over Earth from the bay. Wind 
is an Easterly destructive force which flows over the island. The sea is a destructive force from the North, 
composed of tides, waves, and storm surges, that directly opposes the Earth Force. Though location and 
footprint were established with the grid, building form was generated from the sculpting and weathering 
properties of each force.

Once these rules were established, building locations were chosen. A weathered building form was de-
sired, so the Southeast portion of the site was chosen as the general area of construction, as it offered the 
most dramatic culmination of forces. Labs were placed at the top of the hill, so that any fumes or odors 
exhausted by it would be evacuated by the Easterly breezes, and would not enter the other buildings. 
Community outreach, offices, and education were placed adjacent to the lab, to encourage communica-
tion, demonstration, and observation between these programs. Housing was placed lower on the site, to 
offer residents privacy and a sense of home. The dock/dive/maintenance building was placed adjacent to 
the optimal ocean depth, and sits on the Northeast tip of the site. 

The first step in the building design was to minimize need for mechanical ventilation and electrical light-
ing. Housing and laboratories feature a specially designed structural passive ventilation machine. Hollow, 
prefabricated glass-fiber reinforced concrete arches, channel air up from the cool underground, through 
the building, and exhaust through the top, or rear through a solar chimney. Rammed earth wall desiccant 
effects will lower ambient humidity, and are featured throughout. An Ocean Thermal Energy Conversion 
system will supply the majority of the energy to the campus, and produce some of the potable water re-
quired for campus use. The NetZero water requirement led to the development of a constructed wetland 
in the center of the campus, to treat wastewater generated by the buildings.

The most important building of the campus, the lab, is constructed in a way that will provide flexibility 
to its users. Electrical outlets in the floor allow laboratory equipment to be arranged and accommodate a 
variety of situations including private work, group work, and demonstrations. The open circulation paths 
provide an area for discourse between tests and experiments.
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